Conservation Commission

Zoom Minutes July 8, 2020 9:00 AM Town Hall 


FINAL
Present for the Conservation Commission and attending the zoom call were:  Joan Malkin, Chairman, Pam Goff, Chris Murphy, Sandy Broyard, Candy Shweder, Russell Maloney,       Doug West and Chuck Hodgkinson.  Tim Carroll, Ron Rappaport, Jane Kaplan, Clarissa Allen,        Josh Scott and Chris Alley also attended.  Bob Hungerford did not attend.  

Ms. Malkin brought the meeting to order at 9:02 AM and call for a rollcall of attendees.  She then appointed Alternate Commissioner Doug West as a voting member for the day’s agenda.

DETERMINATION OF APPLICABILITY CHRIS ALLEY FOR JANE D. KAPLAN, TRUSTEE; ROGERS LANE NOMINEE TRUST; 2 Rogers Lane; AP 29-16.2:  Mr. Alley explained the landscape management plan will also be submitted as a Notice of Intent so it can be filed with the deed to the property.  He then reviewed the site plan dated 6/17/20 to remove four trees, maintenance prune approximately 11 additional trees and maintain an existing meadow with mowing—one time per year.  All of the work is within the 100-foot buffer zone of a wetland system draining into Chilmark Pond.  The closest tree for removal is approximately 45 feet from the wetland edge.  The tree stumps will be removed with a stump grinder.  The closest mowing activity is approximately five feet from the wetland edge.  Abutter Clarissa Allen added this meadow has been mowed once per year her entire life and her sheep also graze there from time to time.  It is essentially a continuation of her abutting field.  
The Commission asked what type of wetland is adjacent to the meadow.  Mr. Alley said it is a shrubby swamp and a portion occasionally floods when Chilmark Pond is high.  Ms. Goff said she was impressed at how natural the meadow has been maintained.  Many times the Commission sees meadows that evolve into mowed lawn areas.  Mr. Alley confirmed the lawn portion of the property will not be expanded and this request is for mowing the meadow once per year.  Mr. Scott explained he mows it during April.  He also said the four trees will be removed because they are simply too big for reduction pruning.  The 11 trees for pruning are the perfect size for this type of management.

After brief discussion a motion was made for a negative determination.  The motion was seconded.  In discussion the Commission liked the idea to have a Notice of Intent so an Order of Conditions can be filed with the deed for this work.  The motion came to a vote and passed unanimously with seven in favor via a roll call vote.

A second motion was made to authorize the Conservation Agent to sign the Determination for the Commission because of the unique pandemic conditions.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously with a roll call vote.
ADMINISTRATION:

The draft 2/19/20 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes a presented.  A roll call vote passed the minutes unanimously.
The draft 6/3/20 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was also made and seconded to approve the minutes a presented.  A roll call vote passed the minutes unanimously.

A motion was made to appoint Chris Murphy as Chairman and Russell Maloney as Vice Chairman for the next year—until after the April 2021 annual town meeting and Selectmen appointments to the various committees.  The motion was seconded and with no discussion passed unanimously via a roll call vote.

The Commission agreed to schedule and conduct future hearings that may be required via a zoom format and protocol on the first and third Wednesdays at 9:00 am.  It was also agreed to only schedule one zoom public hearing per zoom meeting.

With no further business to discuss the meeting adjourned at 9:38 AM.  
Respectfully submitted by Chuck Hodgkinson, C.A.S.
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